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Our next meeting 

will be held  

Thursday,  

April 7, 2022 at 

7:00pm at the HB 

Marine Group 

Training Facility,  

4340 Calienta St., 

doors open at 

6:45pm. 

~~~~~~~~ 

The purpose of 

this organization is 

to unite the  

property owners of 

Hernando Beach 

for Civic purposes 

that lead to  

improved  

quality of life. 

 
 

Don’t miss out on an 

email from HBPOA, add 

HBPOA34607@gmail.com 

as a contact. 

Hernando Beach  

Property Owners  

Association  

Newsletter 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
BY BILL ROBERTS 

 
Shakespeare wrote, “All the world is a stage.”  I know that sometimes we can 
feel like we have little influence on the script and current world events may 
make us wonder if we are living or being controlled by life.  However, I believe 
that our destiny is not completely out of our control.  Forgiveness allows us to 
rewrite many otherwise tragic scenes.  Anger, hate and hostility can be rewritten 
into love, compassion, and caring.  When it’s time to say your lines . . . Stick to 
your script – your attitude, your commitment and passion are showing the world 
what you’re made of and you look marvelous! 
 
Our March 3rd meeting minutes are included in this issue of the Beachcomber.  
Please review them as they will become part of the official record pending any 
edits for accuracy.  Send your comments to HBPOA34607@gmail.com. 
 
Our third HBPOA General Membership meeting hosted guest speaker Mr.  Alan 
Wilkett who is the Director of Training and Outreach for the Bridging Freedom 
Organization.  Mr. Wilkett has spoken at Rotary Meetings, Educational venues 
and other civic organizations.  Bridging Freedom’s mission is to combat sex-
trafficking of minors by bringing restoration to those rescued and victim preven-
tion to those they reach with their message. Their goal is to educate the com-
munity and work with partnering organizations to increase awareness about this 
horrendous issue.  If you want to help, go to their website at:  https://
www.bridgingfreedom.org or call 888-373-7888.  Here are a couple more organ-
izations you may consider getting involved with to fight human trafficking; Pola-
ris Project.org - Polaris operates the U.S. National Human Trafficking Hotline @ 
1 (888) 373-7888, and Missingkids.org - The nation's nonprofit clearinghouse 
and comprehensive reporting center for all issues related to the prevention of 
and recovery from child victimization.  
 
Last month I reviewed how the HBPOA protects your personal information 
(name, address, email, phone).  April is time to review the HBPOA approved 
projects – both get dirt under your fingernails.  If you guessed the Dolphin Foun-

(Continued on page 3) 

By:  Mike Brown 

mailto:HBPOA34607@gmail.com
https://www.bridgingfreedom.org
https://www.bridgingfreedom.org


2 



3 

The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

April 10th for publication in our  
May Issue.  

 
Yearly advertising prices:   

Black & White: 
1/4 page - $190 

1/2 page - $335 - best buy 
full size - $650 

 
Color: 

1/4 page - $352 
1/2 page - $700 
full size - $1400 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  (352)678-1795  
HBPOABeachcomber@gmail.com 

tain on Osowaw and HWY 19 and Triangle Park 
at the intersection of Osowaw and Shoal Line 
Drive you’d be right.  The community has sup-
ported these locations from inception to construc-
tion and maintenance for over 20 years.  The 
HBPOA depends on your membership fee, online 
donations and our local business association to 
pay the water and electricity bill.  The labor is 
provided by members of the community who take 
pride in this little corner of Florida.  To everyone 
who contributes their time, talents and dollars, 
thank you.  We’ll always try to post weeding and 
planting days in the Beachcomber calendar so 
you too can participate in both rewarding HBPOA 
Approved Projects.   
 
Please come to our meeting on April 7

th
 , doors 

open at 6:30pm.  The Membership Committee is 
hosting a classic Florida Hot Dog cookout.  We’ll 
have all the fixings and refreshments.  Thank you 
to our members who canvassed our HB streets 
with the information flyers inviting their neighbors 
to attend and consider membership in the 
HBPOA. 

 

APRIL SPEAKER 
SHIRLEY ANDERSON 

HERNANDO COUNTY SUPERVISOR OF 
ELECTIONS 

Shirley Anderson was elected as our Supervisor 
of Elections in 2012.  During her tenure she has 
used precious resources to make the office run 
efficient and transparent. She manages a vital 
department which employs 10 full time workers – 
however those numbers swell during an election 
to 350+.  Since taking office in 2013 Supervisor 
Anderson has instituted the following programs: 
 
•  Implemented Spanish language voting materi-

als  
•  Clear Ballot Audit System 

(Continued from page 1) 

•  Ballot Trax 
•  ADA accessible Vote-by-Mail 
•  Vote in Honor of a Vet 
•  Adopt a Precinct 
•  Double Click Democracy – an online school 

election program 
  
Currently, she is the chair of District 7 for the 
Florida Supervisor of Elections (FSE) and serves 
on the FSE Board of Directors.  She also has 
earned distinctions as a Master Florida Certified 
Election Professional (MFCEP-state certification) 
and Certified Elections Registration Administrator 
(CERA-federal certification) 
 

Prior to being elected Shirley served as District 
Director for Congressman Rich Nugent. She also 
served in that capacity under Congresswoman 
Ginny Brown-Waite. 
 

Ms. Anderson is a fifth generation Floridian who 
has called Hernando County her home for the 
past twenty two years.  She is a mother of three 
grown children and grandmother of eight.  She is 
a graduate of USF. 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2022 Board of Directors 
President:  Bill Roberts - (540)419-5871 
Vice President:  Diane M. Greenwell - (352)606-3720                                                                         
Secretary:  Linda Tartaglione - (914)260-6556                                                                            
Treasurer:  Jen Brown - (352)678-1795 
Director:  Dave Skinner - (901)487-8796 
Director:  Scott Fitzgerald - (781)608-5341  
Director:  Jim Fournier - (352)238-8662  
Director:  Bobbi Caccamisi - (901)486-0352 
Director:  Denis Polyn - (352)556-4277 

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
2022 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION & RENEWAL FORM 

 

HBPOA meetings are held the 1st Thursday of every month.   
Meetings are held at the Coast Guard Station on Calienta St, the doors open at 6:45pm and meetings start at 7pm. 

 

Dues are $35.00 annually and include the Beachcomber Newsletter mailed to you.   
Annual dues are due by January 1st every year and are NOT prorated. 

Members who join in November or December are considered paid up as members for the following year. 
 

New Member                 Renewal from 2021                                         Prefer to receive the Beachcomber by email 
 

1) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

2) Name ______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Phone number _________________________Email ____________________________________________________ 
 

I would like to help with __________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Mailing Address:  _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Hernando Beach Property Address:  _______________________________________________________________ 
Eligible members are the property owner(s) listed on the property deed, as owner(s) of record on file with the Hernando County  
Property Appraiser's office, as owners named on the purchase agreement if the deed has not yet been recorded, individuals named in 
trust agreements that have present legal ownership of that property and the spouses of such property owners whether or not listed on 
property deeds and records. (Section 3.3 of the HBPOA Bylaws) 
 

If paying online please complete the online application with method of payment through our website at www.hernandobeachpoa.com. 
 

Make Check payable to HBPOA and mail with application/renewal to: 
HBPOA, PO Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

2022 HBPOA Monthly Meetings 
 
Hernando Beach Marine Group Inc.  
4340 Calienta Street, Hernando Beach 
 
Board meeting  
11:00 am to 1:00 pm 
Dates: Jan. 31, Feb. 28, April 4, May 2, 
May 31, Aug. 29, Oct. 3, Oct 31. 
 
General Membership Meeting  
7:00 pm to 9:00 pm 
Dates: Jan. 6, Feb. 3, March 3, April 7, 
May 5, June 2, Sep. 1, Oct 6, Nov. 3 

2022 Committee Chairperson 
Governmental Affairs Committee - Scott Fitzgerald 
Landscaping Committee - Bill Roberts 
Membership Committee - Patty Roberts 
Hospitality Committee - Judith Hughes 
Beachcomber - Jen Brown 
Bylaw Committee -  Barry Holland  
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She believes her role as Supervisor of Elections 

is one of the most important elected offices. Alt-

hough this office is seldom referred to unless 

there is a problem, she regards this position as 

the gatekeeper to our democracy and feels hon-

ored to be entrusted with this important position.  

 

HBPOA Membership Meeting 
7:00pm March 3, 2022 

 
PRESENT: 

7:00pm – CALL TO ORDER 
Pledge of Allegiance 
Motion to Approve Agenda by Denis Polyn, 
second:  Scott Fitzgerald – Passed. 
Motion to Approve Minutes from Feb. by Scott 
Fitzgerald, second:  James Fournier – 
Passed. 

7:15pm – GUEST SPEAKER 
Alan Wilkett, Director of Training and Out-
reach, Bridging Freedom Organization. 

7:45pm – BUSINESS MEETING  
President’s comments. 
Committee Reports. 

Finance - Jen Brown summarized her February 
report to the membership. Motion made by 
Denis Polyn to complete administrative re-
sponsibilities and pay Jen Brown, $4521.97 
for Beachcomber editing responsibilities.  Se-
conded by Dave Skinner, discussion,  Passed 
by membership voice vote – none dissenting. 

Membership Committee - James Fournier an-
nounced the membership drive with new 
HBPOA Flyers.  Members will canvas their 
streets and neighbors and invite them to the 
April 7

th
 meeting for a Hot Dog Social – doors 

open at 6:30pm.   
Hospitality Committee - Diane Ziemski an-

nounced a possible group event on March 27- 
LIVE OAK THEATER-  “NEWSY”. Neighbor 
Spotlight was Joan Puls in March,  Scott Fitz-
gerald is in April.  The Hernando County Fine 
Arts Council needs volunteers to work the “Art 
in the Park” at Tom Varn Park in Brooksville, 

(Continued from page 3) Friday 11 March through Sunday 13 March. 
Swamp Fest is back on at Linda Pedersen 
Park March 5

th
 & 6

th
.  

Landscape Committee - Bill Roberts announced 
dates in March for landscaping – March 15

th
 

at the Triangle – please bring a bucket, and 
March 29

th
 will be planting day at the Dolphin 

Fountain.   
Government Affairs Committee - Mike Fulford 

reported the Planning and Zoning Board con-
curred with community input for a PIW and 
postponed the rezoning on the agenda.  The 
BOCC approved the County Administrator to 
start negotiations at R Beach. 

Litigation Report - Scott Fitzgerald reported that 
the Reeves submitted an amended complaint 
against the HBPOA on 23 Feb to be consid-
ered in their case.  

8:00pm- NEW BUSINESS 
Candidates Forum will be held during the regu-

larly scheduled HBPOA Membership Meeting 
on May 5th , doors open at 6pm.   Diane 
Greenwell is the Ad Hoc Chair and she report-
ed that we’ll open the event to some State 
candidates depending on the response from 

(Continued on page 9) 
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50+ Years Experience 
Drain Cleaning Available 

Licensed~Bonded~Insured 
Lic#CFC1426699 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

 
our county candidates.  If you’d like to help, 
contact Diane Greenwell.   

Member’s Comments - Crime Watch President 
Larry Mayer announced a new fund raiser for 
Crime Watch team – gas prices are going up!  
If you drive – drive the speed limit and if you 
See something, Report it!  He finished with a 
little humor about needing a more intimidating 
hairdryer that looks more like a radar gun! 
Thank you, Larry. 

Speaker for April:  Shirley Anderson, Supervisor 
of Elections for Hernando County. 

Next Meetings: 
April 4, 2022, 11:00am, Board Meeting, Coast 

Guard Training Facility. 
April 7, 2022,  6:30pm, Hot Dog Social and Gen-

eral  Meeting, Coast Guard Training Facility. 
8:55pm ADJOURN 
Motion to ADJORN made by Denis Polyn, se-
conded by: Bobbi Caccamisi, passed. 
50/50  
9:00pm DEPART BUILDING 
 
Provided by Secretary: 
Linda Tartaglione 

(Continued from page 5) 
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HOSPITALITY COMMITTEE 
 
Hello Hernando Beach 
 

As you know, these writings are presented for 
Beachcomber publication weeks prior to receiv-
ing the magazine in your mailbox or your email.  
Today as I write this, March 9th, 2022, we must 
acknowledge the challenges that Ukraine is ex-
periencing.  Our world has taken on a new view.  
The human toll and tremendous challenges in 
Ukraine are unlike anything any of us has proba-
bly experienced.   Hopefully, each person read-
ing this will find a way to lend support to 
Ukraine. 
   
It is said April showers bring May Flowers and 
that is something to look forward to.  It seems 
our cold fronts are behind us and we can begin 
to look forward to outdoor activities.  We have 
already seen warm days with boats and jet skis 
traveling from our canals to the Gulf.  Traffic on 
Shoal Line Drive has begun to increase.  Out-
door dining is a given in Florida but even Florida 
residents reject outdoors when the temperatures 
are below 70 degrees.  Spring is finally here. 

 

By the time you read this, a few members of the 
ladies breakfast group attended a matinee 
showing of Newsies at Live OakTheater in 
Brooksville.  Occasionally some of your friends 
and neighbors leave the beach to explore other 
parts of Hernando County and beyond.  A tour of 
the May Stringer house was on the schedule in 
March but painters decided to delay our plans.   
 

Socials are an important part of our community.  
Prior to our April HBPOA meeting, James Four-
nier, a member of the HBPOA Board, has 
stepped up to plan a “Going to the Dogs” Social.  
There will be Hot dogs, chips, and a soft drink 
for your enjoyment as you enter the meeting.  
So, coming to an HBPOA meeting lends itself to 
meeting your neighbors, learning about Hernan-
do Beach, and enjoying the goodies provided by 
your hospitality and membership teams. 
 

Until May…… 

 

Judith Hughes 
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HB NEIGHBOR SPOTLIGHT 
SCOTT FITZGERALD 

 
Hello Neighbors, 
 
My name is Scott Fitzgerald. My wife Kendra and I 
moved to Florida almost seventeen years ago from 
the Boston suburbs. We spent the first thirteen 
years in Pasco county in a small town called San 
Antonio (I-75 & SR 52). In 2014 we purchased an 
empty lot in Hernando Beach with plans to build in 
the future. In the Fall of 2018 our new home was 
finished and we moved in. 
 
Being on the water is not complete without owning 
a boat. In late 2019 I bought a 22' pontoon boat 
from my neighbor that needed a little TLC. In Janu-
ary of 2021 I put the boat in my garage and tore it 
down to the wood floor and rebuilt it completely....... 
With the help of MANY Youtube videos! 
 
For the past 18 years I have co-owned a charter 
bus company in Boston and have been fortunate 
enough to be able to do 80+% of my work from 
home or from a hotel if traveling. Kendra has been 
employed at Northwest Airlines / Delta Air Lines for 

(Continued on page 12) 
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over 28 years.  
 
Kendra and I love to travel and thanks to her employ-
ment we have been all over the world and have seen 
many incredible sights. From climbing on the Great 
Wall of China to riding camels through the desert up 
to the Great Pyramids of Egypt. We have also been 
to all fifty states and have visited many of the Nation-
al Parks throughout the country. 
 
My hobbies have always been adventurous. In my 
mid-20's I earned my commercial pilot's certificate 
with instrument and multi-engine ratings. In 2005 I 

learned to scuba dive in the cold waters of Massa-
chusetts and continue to today with about 800 dives 
at this time. One of my diving friends also skydives 
so of course I said "why not". 150 jumps later with 
only one minor injury I decided not to tempt fate any-
more. 
 
I joined the HBPOA a little over two years ago and 
then became a board member a year ago. In that 
short time I have met many wonderful people who 
truly want to make this area a better place to live. I 
would encourage everyone to become a member 
and attend the HBPOA meetings on the first Thurs-
day of the month. 

(Continued from page 11) 
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Visit Our Booth # H-12 at the 
Tampa Boat Show, Sept. 10-12 

for Boat Show Specials. 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

• Raise and lower in seconds 

• Keep your boat clean 

• Prevent Sun Damage, Weathering & Theft 

• 5 Year limited warranty 

 
10% off any docking purchase  

with the mention of The Beachcomber. 
One discount honored per purchase. 
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DIVER-DOWN FLAG 
 

The size of divers-down flags dis-
played on vessels must be at least 
20 inches by 24 inches, and a stiff-
ener is required to keep the flag 
unfurled.  Dive flags carried on 

floats must be at least 12 inches by 12 inches.  Also, 
divers-down flags on vessels must be displayed 
above the vessel's highest point so that the flag's visi-
bility is not obstructed in any direction. 
 
Divers must make reasonable efforts to stay within 
300 feet of a divers-down flag on open waters (all wa-

terways other than rivers, inlets, or navigation chan-
nels) and within 100 feet of a flag within rivers, inlets, 
or navigation channels. 
 
Vessel operators must make a reasonable effort to 
maintain a distance of at least 300 feet from divers-
down flags on open waters and at least 100 feet from 
flags on rivers, inlets or navigation channels.  Vessels 
approaching divers-down flags closer than 300 feet in 
open water and 100 feet in rivers, inlets and naviga-
tion channels must slow to idle speed. 
 
When divers are out of the water, a dive flag may not 
be displayed. 
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD., HERNANDO BEACH, FL  
Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 

352.592.7576 

Hernando Beach is where Everyone wants to be.  
Buyers from all over crave the peaceful lifestyle we enjoy every day.  

Homes are selling quickly because inventory is low.  
Margaret would be happy to provide a free valuation of your Home or Vacant Lot.  
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HERNANDO BEACH 
PROPERTY OWNERS 

ASSOCIATION 
MEMBERSHIP 

MEETING 
THURSDAY 

MARCH 3RD, 7PM 
HB COAST GUARD  

AUXILIARY 

LARA DEDMAN 
CANDIDATE FOR SCHOOL BOARD 

 
I’m a mom of 18 year old twins and have lived 
with my family in Brooksville for 19 years.  I’m a 
Speech Language Pathologist. I’ve treated chil-
dren in our community for the past 14 years.  I’ve 
seen 100s of children with poor reading skills and 
helped them improve using phonics based read-
ing programs.    
 
When my kids were in public school, I volun-
teered in their classrooms. In homeschooling 
years, I taught multiple group classes in subjects 
from science and language to history and fi-
nance.  
 
Our school board needs to ensure our schools’ 
curriculum stays pure, without political agendas 
and bias, like CRT. They need to truly listen to 
the voice of parents regarding the wellbeing of 
their children. They need to work within their fi-
nancial means and not unnecessarily burden tax-
payers.  They need to improve the schools’ litera-
cy rate, which is currently below 50% and provide 
teachers with the right tools to raise our kids’ liter-
acy scores.   

 
As a school board member, I would fight for all of 
these issues -  values, voice, fiscal conservatism 
and raising the literacy rate so that our students 
graduate equipped with all the skills they need to 
become intellectually strong, upstanding citizens 
within our community. 

 

JERRY CAMPBELL 
CANDIDATE FOR COUNTY COMMISSIONER 

 
Thank you for the opportunity to share about my 
experience and my love for Hernando County. I 
believe each experience in life molds and shapes 
you into who you are today. If we embrace each 
challenge with great courage and tenacity, they 
can help prepare us for the next challenge 
ahead. It is for this reason I believe it is important 
to understand what has shaped and prepared 
me. I was born in Alabama the youngest of 3 sib-
lings to blind parents. For this reason and others 
at 6 months old, my brothers and I were placed 
into foster care. We made our way to South Flori-
da and spent the next 12 years bouncing be-
tween numerous foster homes. We were eventu-
ally adopted and moved to North Florida as a 
family of 12. I learned the value of hard work and 
the dollar at a very early age.  
 
My wife Tracy and I were middle school sweet-
hearts and upon graduating we were married. We 
worked hard and had nothing handed to us. We 
never felt entitled or believed that life owed us 
anything. Tracy and I have been married over 25 
years and have two adult daughters that are the 
joy of our lives. We have lived in Hernando for 17 
years, we have raised our family and built our 
business here.  
 
At the age of 18, I started delivering pizzas for 
Domino’s. Several years later I was asked to be 
the store Manager and later a Multi-Unit Supervi-

(Continued on page 19) 
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Hernando Beach Residents 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      Hernando Beach Marina is an all inclusive FULL SERVICE  
marina with mechanical/boat  maintenance, ship store,  

boat rentals and bottom painting.   
We have the most reliable High/Dry   with two forklifts and  

Wet Slips available for rent and transients. 
 

You’ll feel confident in storing your boat in our  
safe gated yard. 

 
• Protection against the elements 

• Secure gated facility 
• Access to work/wash racks 

• Unlimited launches 
• Dockhand assistance 

• Dual Forklifts for faster and more convenient service 
• Certified mechanics on site 

• Ship Store 

 
Restaurant on premises.   

Stop by for lunch or dinner at the Tropical Grill 
 

www.hernandobeachmarinas.com 
Email:  hernandobeachmarina@yahoo.com 

 
4139 Shoal Line Blvd, Hernando Beach, FL  34607 

Phone:  352-596-2952 
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sor. In 2009 I became a Franchise Owner. Starting 
with one store in New Port Richey. Over the next 10 
years we grew to 7 locations (including 3 in Hernan-
do County) and 175 team members. The skills I 
learned as a 26 year business leader/owner are in-
valuable, including managing an eight figure budget.  
 
I am a Christian, Conservative, and a Republican. I 
am a Servant Leader and Character is important to 
me. My core principles are Honesty, Integrity and 
Respect. I am passionate about Economic Develop-
ment and creating an environment for business to 
succeed. I believe in limited government, low taxes 
and the balance of power with the people. We are a 
growing County and our biggest challenge ahead is 
to plan that growth with great care and vision. I want 
to do my part to make Hernando County a great 
place to live, work and play.    
 
Ready to Serve, 
Jerry Campbell 
 
 
 
 

MARK JOHNSON 
CANDIDATE FOR SCHOOL BOARD  

 
I am a Father and a Grandfather with two sons and a 
daughter teaching in public schools and four grand-
children in elementary and middle schools.  
I am a proven fiscal conservative with large budget 
experience. When I was on the School Board from 
2014-2018 we went from a $12 million deficit to a 
$14 million unrestricted reserve,  while the District 
rose from a C- to a B+. I understand the concerns, 
issues and constraints in public education from many 
perspectives. 
 
I have lived in District One, 16 years, am a small 
business owner, a licensed Investigator, and trained 
to delve into all matters because not everything is 
what it seems to be. I earned a BSCJA and MPA.   
 
I am a past member of the Board of the Boys and 
Girls Club, Communities in Schools, the Anti-drug 
Coalition, and a Founder of the Educators’ Club of 
Timber Pines and T-VOLT, a training program for 
unemployed, underemployed and high school sen-
iors not pursuing higher education. 
 
I am the only candidate actively working to eliminate 
Critical Race Theory/ Equity. My wife and I re-
searched and have given PowerPoint Presentations 
calling out Critical Race Theory/Equity, Marxist and 
Socialist indoctrination in our District. 

(Continued from page 17) 
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RESCUE ORGANIZATIONS  

Wildlife  

Fish & Wildlife Conservation (FWC) 
Law Enforcement  

(813)558-5050 
x 7 

FWC Florida Wildlife - General  (863)648-3200 

Manatee hotline (FWC) (888)404-3922 

Sawfish Sightings (FWC) (941)255-7403 

Sea turtle rescue (FWC) (863)648-3200 

Reptiles and Exotics Rescue  (352)403-4255 

Wildlife Rescue – Owl’s Nest  
Sanctuary  

(813)598-5926 

Wildlife Rescue HB Area  (813)598-5926 

Horseshoe Crab Sightings (866)252-9326 

Pets  

Hernando County Animal Services  (352)796-5062 

Humane Society of Nature Coast (352)796-2711 

SPCA Hernando County  (352)596-7000  

Dogs – Report Illegal Dog Fighting  (800)780-8477 
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April 2022 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

HBPOABeachcomb-

er@gmail.com 

By 04/10/2022. 

   1 2 

Gun & Knife Show 

3 

Gun & Knife Show 

4 5 6 7 

HBPOA  

Membership  

Meeting 

7pm 

8 9 

Shred-it Saturday 

10am-12pm 

2715 Forest Rd 

 

10 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

11 12 13 

HB Crime Watch 

Meeting 

14 15 16 

17 18 

US Coast Guard  

Auxiliary Meeting 

7pm 

19 20 

Waterways Advisory 

Committee 6pm 

21 22 23 

24 25 26 27 28 29 30 
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MARCH FISHING REPORT  
 

March is one of my favorite months for fishing both inshore 
and offshore waters. Offshore in March the sheepshead 
are all over big structures, along with big mangrove snap-
pers. Shrimp is the best way to target both species. Re-
member if the water is clear, in 25–40-feet use light leaders 
and long leaders. I will at times use a 10–12-pound leader 
up to 20 foot long as these fish can be very leader shy in 
clear water. 
 
Inshore the action is just awesome! Absolutely everything 
is chewing, from snook, trout and redfish, along with pom-
pano. Live pilchards are my go-to live baits, but lures will 
also work great. Nothing beats a Mirrolure XL during 
March. That’s one of the best lures to use. Fish the moving 
tides. I like the bigger incoming tides for schools of mullet 
and for good action. 
– Captain Josh Fritz 
 

Capt. Joshua Fritz is a Native Floridian fishing 
the local waters of the Gulf Of Mexico, Capt. 
Josh is a 25 ton licensed and fully insured 
guide. Capt. Josh knows these waters inside 
and out with over 25 years of boating 
knowledge. Capt. Josh is very well know in 
the fishing world and is professional and 
friendly, come aboard with Capt. Josh and lets 
catch some fish.   

 

www.chasentailsfishingcharters.com 
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CERT 754-4083 

Code Enforcement 754-4056 

County Commissioner  
Wayne Dukes 

754-4146 

HB Crime Watch 592-3304  

Fire Dept. (Non-Emergency) 515-0924 

Hernando Beach Club 596-5878 

Hernando Beach Boatlift  
President 

(727)433-3834 

Parks & Recreation 754-4027 

Port Authority & Waterways  754-4060 

Public Works 754-4060 

Sheriff’s Dept. (Non-Emergency) 754-6830 

Utilities Dept. 754-4037 

VFW Post 9236 596-9236 

Republic/Seaside Sanitation (727)868-8566 

WHO TO CALL… 

 Email:  Gail@LyonsLawGroup.com  

mailto:Gail@lyonslawgroup.com
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JOHN O'BRIEN 
LAND CLEARING and NOXIOUS WEED REMOVAL 
 
 
 
 
                  

 
 
 

State Licensed Herbicide Applicator 

352-279-1509 

Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, April 2022 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before April 1, 2022. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 
 
 

Diane Ziemski Watercolors 
        ZiemskiArt@gmail.com 
           ziemskiart.com 

FACEBOOK 
Fine Art America 

 
Hernando Beach 

Florida 
 

Paintings locally at 
Silver Dolphin 

 
 

mailto:ZiemskiArt@gmail.com
http://ziemskiart.com

